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Of those children removed and initially placed with a 
relative, 73% of children were placed with their sibling(s). 

Of all children discharged from OHC, 97% of 
children placed with a relative achieved 
permanency, with most being reunified. 

When a child is separated from their parent, guardian or Indian Custodian, it is important they remain with family or within their own 
community. This means that whenever possible, a child shall remain with a relative or like-kin individual. Placing children with relatives 
reduces the stress of separation and improves the out-of-home care (OHC) experience.

Roots and Relationships: The Key to Better Outcomes for Children 
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43% of children in OHC 
were placed with a relative. 

In Wisconsin between 2019 and 2023…

Data Source: SM10A112, BCWRA, 2019-2023, 11/22/2024, Final 

For more information: 
1) Casey Family Programs. (2024.) A Season of Hope: Growing the role of families. Signature Report. https://www.casey.org/media/2024-Signature-Report.pdf 
Claps, M., O’Brien, K., Martinez, M., Rostad, W., & Zimmermann, A. (2020.) Moving Youth to Family Level of Need and the Impact on Legal and Relational Permanency. 
2) Casey Family Programs From Data to Practice, Volume 3. https://www.casey.org/media/1896-From-Data-to-Practice-2020.pdf 

The Department of Children and Families is an equal opportunity employer and service provider. If you have a disability and need to access services, 
receive information in an alternate format, or need information translated to another language, please call the Bureau of Youth Services at 608-267-8787. 
Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing, deaf-blind or speech disabled can use the free Wisconsin Relay Service (WRS) – 711 to contact the department.
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